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Autumn 2010
Dear friends,
Make sure you put down your sparkler before you read our update! Unfortunately, there’s no bonfire night here in Brazil so we won’t be joining in celebrating a failed terrorist plot against the UK government... quite strange when you think of it like that! (
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Visit from old friends and project workers – Sarah and Daniel with their baby daughter Sophie Joy.
Do remember to check out this month’s video update (banned in 21 countries for some reason) on youtube:

http://www.youtube.com/watch?v=4qPD9sjqoUs
Thanks for reading...
Brazil Life

Another busy month has flown by. Rose and I are doing well – Rose’s hard at work with her university studies and I’ve been continuing my long distance course with All Nations which has being going well. Ian and Simea spent two weeks at the Lausanne Conference in S. Africa and so I covered some of Ian’s responsibilities this month as well as our normal routine. Lots to update you all on!
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Preaching in MFH
Youth Work in Living Waters Church
Our youth group is going well and is growing slightly as some of the teenagers have just turned 18 and so have graduated into our group. We’re having a great time and are seeing a real spiritual growth amongst the group. It’s a struggle sometimes as the majority of our group work and have other responsibilities within the church, but do pray that they might still come along to the group and also invite their friends. 

Our new initiative ‘Transform’ had its second youth event – again, very well attended (more than we have on a Sunday evening!), but pray for us as we try to expand its work into a more weekly presence rather than just a monthly event. Two new activities should help us do that – a youth centre which should open soon – a space for youth to hang out etc... 
The other is our Church’s/Transform’s/Youth’s football team which I’ve been heading up. Our first kick around is this Sunday afternoon. We have a good group of guys from church and the idea is to attract other non-church guys along – the ones who are involved in the gangs etc. Since we want to attract these guys we’ll be playing on a ‘pitch’ on the shanty town. ‘Pitch’ is actually quite a strong word as we’ll be playing on a grassy/sandy wasteland which also doubles up as a second rubbish dump, most probably has the odd snake and is also used as a dumping ground for murdered bodies (!) It’s also currently water-logged. So, do pray for us as we get the ball rolling (literally). The idea is to also play proper matches against other churches/teams etc... It would be brilliant to have a proper kit and some footballs etc... I’m hoping to pick something up when I’m back in the UK – a £100 or so should do us, would anyone like to help us out?
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Wii-based fun at the youth group
We have also launched a new website which explains a bit about us, our work, the project etc... Do check it out and pass it on to others who are interested in our work - www.andyandrose.yolasite.com 
The Project
The boys are doing well in the project and everything’s pretty calm at the moment. For the Children’s Day celebration we had a party in the project for the boys and their school friends. It was a great day of football tournaments, assault courses, swimming pool, beach and food! Rose was involved in organizing the Children’s Day celebrations at Church where over 230 kids came along to the party! A great day with bouncy castles, clowns and candy floss! 

Jefferson and I have been going on weekly adventures to visit the boy’s families and deliver various documents to the Judge’s courts and Prosecutor’s office. It’s been good for me to learn the more legal side of the work and we’ve seen a great development in organizing this side of things. With these Judge’s orders we’ve been able to help some of the families apply for state benefits etc... things which will help them look after the boys when they return home. Potentially three of our boys could return home in the New Year – Emerson, Jonathan and Wemerson, do be praying for them and their families. 
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Footy tournament winners at Children’s Day in the project
I’ve also been taking two of our boys (Renato and Ivson) along to see the psychiatrist – it seems to be helping them. I also have to have an individual session which has been quite interesting! (
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Over 230 kids came along to Children’s Day at Church
Girl’s Work

Many of you will know that we’ve had a dream for a long time to work with girls. There are many girls on the streets or who are in abusive family situations who need our help. On one of our many adventures, Jefferson and I stumbled across some of these girls. 
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Some of the team for Children’s Day
We were investigating the case of a boy on the streets when we were told that there were three young girls (8, 10 and 13), all of them involved in prostitution on the streets. The older girl had actually been held for a few days tied up in a guy’s room where she was raped a few times. These girls are normally linked to larger prostitution rings which can be potentially dangerous and so we had to tread carefully. We had to tread even more carefully when we discovered that these girls live just down the road from the project (the boys pass their house each day on the way to school) and that it was their actual Mother who was encouraging them to ‘get money’ from the streets. We couldn’t risk being seen around the girls or their house and risk being recognized. So we had to go ‘undercover’ a few times – we met the girl’s aunt who had already reported the girls and their Mum to local authorities but, when interviewed, the Mum and the girls denied all the accusations – the local authorities couldn’t do any more. Jefferson and I took the Aunt to a higher power (the state prosecutor’s office) who would be able to send an official order to the local child welfare dept authorizing them to go in, with police backup, and remove the girls from this dangerous and abusive situation. The order is with the local authority and so hopefully these girls should be in safety within a few days. 
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Christmas Card writing at the project...
Unfortunately, we don’t currently have a girl’s project which could receive these girls. My Father’s House is just about managing to keep the boy’s house up and running and so I don’t foresee MFH being able to do anything in the near future. Perhaps we need to start up a new project? Do be praying for these girls and for us as we think about what we could do to help them. Jefferson and I also met a guy the other day who said he could offer us underage girl prostitutes... 
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Rose and our niece Agnes at Children’s Day
Christmas Fund
Christmas is only a few months away and so it’s time to start our fundraising to give the boys a great Christmas. Last year we raised over £1000 which was amazing and also meant that we were able to buy presents for the boys, throw a party for them, their friends and families and even take the boys on a few trips in the holidays! It would be great if we could raise a similar amount this year. I was unable to open up a separate account but I do have an unused savings account which I’ll be using for the Christmas fund so I’ll be able to keep track of the money.  We’ve already raised £500 so far... Please be thinking whether you, your friends or group/church, can contribute something towards making this a special Christmas for the project boys! Thanks. Email me andyroberts48@hotmail.com for more info.  
[image: image9.jpg]



Football at the project
Easy Fundraising
I’ve come across two very simple ways to fundraise for MFH – at absolutely no extra cost to you! Firstly, if you register us as your charity (do it here http://www.easyfundraising.org.uk/causes/mfhp/ ) and do your online shopping by following the links then MFH will receive a percentage of your purchase – at no extra cost to you!

Secondly, set this page as your homepage http://mfhp.easysearch.org.uk/ and use it to search the web – we get some pennies for each search you make! If as many of you as possible do it then it will all add up. Easy money.

A Cold Christmas

Thanks to some generous grandparents, Rose and I will be spending a cold Christmas in the UK this year! We arrive just before Christmas and will be returning to Brazil late January. During the month of January we’ll be officially ‘working’, which means travelling the country talking about our work in Brazil. It would be great to see as many of you as possible – do get in touch. Our diary is filling up fast – here are the latest dates – we might be going near you!

Jan 2nd – St Michaels York

Jan 5th – Newcastle – JPC Homegroup

Jan 6th – York – Cell group.

Jan 9th – Manchester Churches – TBC
Jan 10th – Waddington Lincoln + Steering Committee

Jan 11th – St Peters Shipley

Jan 12th – 14th – People in Mission Conference, Oxford

Jan 14th – Birmingham – TBC

Jan 16th – Jesmond Parish Church Newcastle

Jan 18th – Focus Group Newcastle – TBC

Jan 23rd – Holy Trinity Heworth, York

Jan 25th – Braaasil. 
Prayer Points

1. Pray for Jefferson and the boys in MFH, strength for Jeff and as the boys fini0sh the school year. Pray for those who may return home at the end of the year.
2. Pray for Rose and I, for strength in our work and for finance to cover our monthly shortfall.
3. Pray for the three girls and for guidance about any potential work.
4. Pray for Rose in her uni work.
5. Pray for the youth work – our group, Transform and for the new football ministry.
6. Give thanks that we have the opportunity to return to the UK for Christmas – for a good rest and also for strength as we travel talking about our work.
Thanks again guys for all the prayer and support that you are showing us and the project. 

Prayers. 

Andy and Rose (
Contact Details and Useful Info
I thought it might be worth adding these details on the end... they might come in useful!

Project Address – 
Casa de Meu Pai

Av. Ministeiro Marcos Freire 5615

Rio Doce

Olinda – PE 53130540

Brazil

Our new apartment’s address – 

Edf. Marinas Apt 901
Av. Ministro Marcos Freire 4287

Casa Caiada

Olinda - PE 53040 - 010

Brazil

Phone Numbers – 

You can call me for 2p/min from an English landline using the following number 08444621621 then just dial one of the following numbers. 

Project – 00558134312255
Our apartment - 00558134322814

My Cell – 00558191962959
Rose’s Cell - 00558191596058
Bank Details

Project’s Charity Account – 

Service of Hope Charity

For info please contact Roger Atkinson on roger_atkinson@yahoo.com

